STATE COMMISSION OF REAL ESTATE APPRAISERS, APPRAISAL
MANAGEMENT COMPANIES, AND HOME INSPECTORS

                 BUSINESS MEETING MINUTES

DATE:
June 11, 2013
TIME:
10:45 a.m.

PLACE:
500 N. Calvert Street

 

2nd Floor Conference Room

Baltimore, Maryland 21202

PRESENT:
Commissioner George Fair, Chair 

Commissioner JD Grewell 


Commissioner Trevor Lee

Commissioner John Jordan 
Commissioner Steven O’Farrell

Commissioner Maryann Rush

Commissioner David Brauning



Commissioner Derek Owings


Commissioner Denise Herndon
ABSENT:
Commissioner Nathaniel Hauser, Vice Chair


Commissioner David Hodnett


Commissioner Christopher Pirtle
OTHERS PRESENT:
Michael Vorgetts, Deputy Commissioner, Division of 
Occupational and Professional Licensing

Sloane Fried Kinstler, Assistant Attorney General
Patricia Schott, Administrator


Simone Chambers, Board Secretary
Bruce Bouch, Deputy State Fire Marshall



Mike O'Halloran, Air-Conditioning, Heating & Refrigeration 


Installation 
Mark Harris, Smiths Group

Kevin Schmidt, Smiths Group

Helen D. Bentley, Smiths Group

Larry Wasson, Licensed Home Inspector

Michael Picarello, Maryland Association of Home Inspectors
Call To Order

Chairman George Fair called the regular meeting of the Commission of Real Estate Appraisers, Appraisal Management Companies, and Home Inspectors to order at 10:45 a.m.
Approval of Minutes

The minutes of the business meeting held on April 9, 2013 were approved without corrections.  A Motion was made by Commissioner Brauning, seconded by Commissioner Grewell and unanimously carried that the minutes of the business meeting be approved without corrections.  A motion was made by Commissioner Brauning, seconded by Commissioner Grewell, and unanimously carried that the minutes of the executive session be approved without corrections.
Real Estate Appraiser Complaint Committee Report 

Commissioner Rush reported to the Commission that the Appraiser Complaint Committee met prior to the public meeting and reviewed many items of business, which had been placed before the Committee. The disposition of which was as follows:

Complaints 
-
 95      
cases were reviewed;




   2  
cases were referred to investigation;




   3
cases were dismissed;




   1
cases were referred for technical review;

                         89       cases were tabled.

The Appraiser Complaint Committee met prior to the public meeting in Executive Session, pursuant to State Government Article, Annotated Code of Maryland, §10-508(a)(7),  to receive the advice of counsel regarding the above-mentioned matters.  A Motion was made by Commissioner Brauning, seconded by Commissioner Jordan that the Commission accepts the report and recommendations of the Appraiser Complaint Committee.  This motion passed by a unanimous decision.

Appraiser Education/Application Committee Report 

Commissioner Rush reported that the Appraiser Education Committee met on this date and reviewed and approved 15 courses.  A Motion was made by Commissioner Jordan, seconded by Commissioner O'Farrell and unanimously carried that the Commission accept the recommendations of the Real Estate Appraiser Education Committee.

Home Inspector Complaint Committee Report
Commissioner Grewell reported that the Home Inspector Complaint Committee met prior to the public meeting and reviewed two items of business, which had been placed before the Committee. The disposition of which was as follows:
Complaints 
-
   2    
cases were reviewed;




   2
cases were dismissed.
A Motion was made by Commissioner Rush, seconded by Commissioner Owings and unanimously carried that the Commission accept the recommendations of the Home Inspector Complaint Committee.

Old Business
Final Action COMAR 09.36.08 Continuing Professional Competency
Administrator Schott informed the Commission that the proposed regulation under COMAR 09.38.08 Continuing Professional Competency for home inspectors was published in the Maryland Register on April 19, 2013 and the requisite number of days had lapsed for the Commission to take final action on the regulation.  Administrator Schott reported on the one comment that was received by the Commission for its consideration prior to the meeting.  She further informed the Commission that the regulation would take effect 10 days from the date it is published in the Maryland Register.   
After consideration of a comment, a Motion was made by Commissioner Grewell, seconded by Commissioner Jordan and unanimously carried that the Commission adopt the regulation as proposed under COMAR 09.36.08 Continuing Professional Competency for home inspectors.
New Business

Mark Harris, Business Development Manager at Smiths Group, gave a presentation regarding yellow corrugated stainless steel tubing (CSST) in an effort to promote a safety campaign to alert homeowners about the potential hazards of CSST.  Mr. Harris requested that the Commission require home inspectors to include in their home inspection reports, a disclosure, if the presence of CSST is observed during the home inspection and to inform their client that manufacturers believe that CSST is safer if properly bonded and grounded as required by the manufacturer’s installation instructions.  They further request that the home inspector refer the client to a licensed electrician for an evaluation to determine whether the CSST is properly bonded or grounded.   

The Commission asked Mr. Harris whether he was aware of the number incidents or damage to piping occurrences that CSST may have caused. He was not able to offer a number. The Commission asked Mr. Harris if he knew what the average cost a home owner might be charged to have CSST bonded.  He stated that it would probably vary between $150 - $500, depending on the specifics of the property. The Commission asked Mr. Harris if he had confirmed whether Baltimore City had adopted a policy regarding the bonding of CSST.  Mr. Harris advised that while he did not speak to anyone directly, he has learned, through its website, that Baltimore City had adopted the 2012 International Fuel Gas Code, which requires direct bonding of CSST.  The Commission asked Mr. Harris details about the whether an electrical current test had been established for testing the CSST.  He was unable to provide a definitive answer but offered to report back to the Commission with the information it was seeking but he was unable to provide at the meeting.

Joint Report of Executive Director and AAG
Administrator Schott informed the Commission members that, in December, they voted to proceed in crafting proposed legislation to require criminal background checks for appraisers by January 1, 2015, as required by the Appraisal Subcommittee and FIRREA, Title XI.  Administrator Schott advised that she had prepared a legislative concept sheet and submitted it to Michael Vorgetts, who would be forwarding it to the Office of Secretary for its consideration of sponsoring the legislation to be introduced during the 2014 Legislative Session.  

Assistant Attorney General Kinstler informed the Commission that the AQB Criteria requires States to deny an application to an applicant who has entered a plea of guilty or nolo contendere to a crime.  In preparation of the legislative proposal, Ms. Schott and Ms. Kinstler contacted the Appraisal Subcommittee (“ASC”) to advise that none of the occupational or professional licensing boards within DLLR have the authority to deny an application or seek charges against a licensee before a criminal conviction is actually entered, such as upon entry of a guilty plea or a plea of nolo contendere, but before entrance of the conviction, which can be done at a later date.  

AAG Kinstler reported that she had corresponded with ASC General Counsel, Alice M. Ritter, Esq., and that the ASC, after communication with the Appraisal Foundation, had confirmed the sufficiency of the Commission’s statutory language proposal to require an application denial if the applicant was convicted “after” a plea of guilt or nolo contendere, rather than as stated in the Criteria.  The ASC verified that it will instruct its ASC policy managers, who are responsible for performing reviews on the Commission’s program, that during audits, the Maryland Commission should not be found to have violated the AQB mandate or otherwise non-compliant by the licensure or certification of an otherwise qualified individual who had entered such a plea, but where the criminal conviction had not yet been entered at the time of application for licensure or certification.  Accordingly, the Commission would not be subject to any potential disciplinary action that could be imposed upon it by the ASC.

Adjournment                  

There being no further business to discuss a Motion was made by Commissioner Grewell,  seconded by Commissioner Jordan and unanimously carried that the meeting adjourn.  The meeting adjourned at 11:30 a.m.
_____
Approved without corrections

_____
Approved with corrections

______________________________________________             __________________
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